
 

 

Privacy notice for parents 
Queensland Early Childhood Education and Care 
Services Census 2023 

 
We understand that as responsible and supportive early childhood services 

you respect the confidentiality of the children and families in your community.  

However, as a recipient of funding to provide a kindergarten program, you are 

obliged either as a condition of your service agreement or in accordance with 

the requirements imposed by your Central Governing Body to complete the 

annual Queensland Early Childhood Education and Care Services Census (the 

Census).  

You are not obliged to notify parents of the details of the information collected 

in the Census; however, if you wish to provide parents with material about the 

collection, we suggest you use the following information: 

“The Queensland Early Childhood Education and Care Services Census is an 

annual collection by the Queensland Government of data from the early 

childhood education and care sector. 

In accordance with provisions in the Education and Care Services National 

Law (Queensland) Act 2011, or the Education and Care Services Act 2013, 

your child’s service will be asked to complete a secure online survey disclosing 

child information and enrolment details.  

While individual names are supplied for data collection, your child’s identity is 

not disclosed by this service to any party other than the Department of 

Education (the department). 

Personal information will not be disclosed by the department to any other 

person or agency unless the disclosure is authorised or required by law.  

For example, disclosure to the Australian Bureau of Statistics and the 

Australian Institute of Health and Welfare is authorised under the “Education 

and Care Services National Law (Queensland) Act 2011.” 

If you have any further questions about the disclosure of personal 

information, please contact the Census Support Team on 1300 613 188 

during business hours, or at Census.ECEC@qed.qld.gov.au.  
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